
  

 

RESOLUTION NO. R-2020-______ 
 
 
A RESOLUTION  authorizing a contract with Mastercraft Concrete Finishing for the 

4th Street Sidewalk Replacement Project. 
 

 
WHEREAS, the Yakima City Council approved as a Transportation Benefit 

District (TBD) project, the sidewalk improvements along 4th St. between Walnut St. and 
Pacific Avenue; and 

 
WHEREAS, the project consisted of the construction of sidewalk, curb and 

gutter, and ADA-compliant curb ramps along 4th St.; and 
 

WHEREAS, the City has prepared the plans and contract documents for the 
construction of the improvements of sidewalks along 4th St.: and  

 
WHEREAS, the City used the procedure established by Washington State law 

for the bidding and awarding of public capital improvement projects; and 
 
WHEREAS, Mastercraft Concrete Finishing submitted the low bid and has the 

ability to install the improvements at a cost not to exceed $241,074; and 
 
WHEREAS, the project will be funded utilizing TBD funds; and 

 
WHEREAS, the City’s Chief Engineer has recommended awarding the contract 

to Mastercraft Concrete Finishing for installing the improvements; and 
 
WHEREAS, the City Council finds that it is in the best interests of the City of 

Yakima and its residents to improve the safety for pedestrians along the project vicinity 
and award the construction contract; now, therefore 
 
 

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF YAKIMA: 
 

The City Manager is hereby authorized to execute the attached contract with 
Mastercraft Concrete Finishing, in the amount not to exceed Two Hundred Forty-One 
Thousand and Seventy-Four Dollars ($241,074) for City Project No. 2535, which 
provides for the sidewalk, curb and gutter and ADA Ramp improvements on S. 4th Street 
between Walnut Street and Pacific Avenue. 

 
ADOPTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL this 20th

 day of October, 2020. 
 
 
                                                                                   _______________________ 
 
ATTEST:       Patricia Byers, Mayor 
 

_____________________ 
Sonya Claar Tee, City Clerk 


